MINUTES OF THE WORKSHOP MEETING OF THE BEN HILL COUNTY COMMISSIONERS HELD ON <u>JUNE 20, 2011</u> AT 3:00 PM IN THE BEN HILL COUNTY COURTHOUSE ANNEX

Those present for the meeting were as follow:

Philip C. Jay III Chairman O.D. Netter Vice-Chairman Kathy Davis Commissioner Richard Goodman Commissioner **County Attorney** Toni Sawyer Paula Jones Acting County Manager/Clerk Donna Lampkin **Assistant County Clerk** Commissioner Scott Downing was absent. Chairman Philip C. Jay, III called the meeting to order. Charles Coney, a representative for Hosley Chapel CME Church, expressed their interest in purchasing the Multi-Purpose Building on East Altamaha Street. He said they would purchase the building as it is. There are no updates for Code Red. EMA Director, Jason Miller, expressed to the Commissioners the deadline to sign the contract for Code Red is June 30, 2011.

County Manager, Paula Jones, presented the Commissioners with a spreadsheet showing the different renewal

rates between Blue Cross Blue Shield, Harrington, and United Healthcare.